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Public engagement summary: Minimum feed-in tariffs 

review for 2021–22 

We engaged with interested stakeholders to hear and consider their views on our proposed 

minimum feed-in tariffs for 2020–21. The minimum feed-in tariffs will apply from 1 July 2021 to 30 

June 2022.  

We have received a total of 79 submissions and questions from 50 stakeholders. We have 

considered these submissions in forming our final decision.  

Project background 

A feed-in tariff is the rate at which customers are credited when they export excess electricity 

generated from their small-scale solar, wind, hydro or biomass generation facilities.  

The commission sets the minimum feed-in tariffs that retailers are required to pay their solar 

customers each year.  

In determining the annual minimum feed-in tariff, we run a public engagement process to ensure 

the views of interested stakeholders are heard and considered.  

In view of the significant increase in the number of inquiries we had about the feed-in tariff in 2020 

and the coronavirus pandemic, we further extended and improved our stakeholder engagement for 

this review. Our aim was to reach as many people as possible and to make it easier for them to 

have their say in this environment.     

We sought stakeholders’ feedback in a number of ways. See ‘How we engaged’ below. 

Based on the number of submissions we received and the level of stakeholder participation in our 

public forums, we are satisfied that stakeholders had ample opportunity to provide the commission 

with feedback on the draft decision.   

The engagement process has informed our decision making and we have provided a summary of 

how on pages 4-5. We have made our decision after considering all matters raised by stakeholders 

and all relevant provisions and matters we must have regard to under the Electricity Industry Act 

2000 and the Essential Services Commission Act 2001. 
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How we engaged 

  

 

Key dates 

• 17 November 2020: draft decision paper was released. We sought views on 

our draft decision to setting the minimum feed-in tariffs that will apply from 1 

July 2021.  

• 3 December 2020: two online public forums were held. We explained our 

draft decision, heard from stakeholders and took questions from attendees. 

• 17 November–8 January 2021: Engage Victoria: our virtual public forum was 

made available. Stakeholders were invited to raise questions and the 

commission responded to those questions in public.    

• 8 January 2021: submissions to draft decision paper closed. 

• 25 February 2021: final decision and price determination was released. 

 

Methodology 

• We sought feedback and submissions via Engage Victoria for the draft 

decision. 

• We held online public forums. 

• We ran Engage Victoria: our virtual public forum. 

• We invited stakeholders to email us at fitreview@esc.vic.gov.au. 

• We had one-on-one meetings with stakeholders.   

 

Number of participants 

• Between 17 November to 8 January, we had 454 views of our Engage 

Victoria consultation page by 257 visitors. 

• 22 attendees at our public forums including: 

− solar customers  

− consumer representatives and advocates 

− energy retailers 

− government departments. 

 

Number of submissions received (written, verbal) 

• 79 submissions and questions from 50 stakeholders. These included:  

− 47 written submissions made through our page in Engage Victoria and by 

email 

− 32 questions raised through a virtual public forum at our Engage Victoria 

page.  

https://engage.vic.gov.au/minimum-feedin-tariff-review-2021-22
https://engage.vic.gov.au/minimum-feedin-tariff-review-2021-22
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All submissions can be found on our website. 

All stakeholder questions and our responses can be found on Engage Victoria. 

 

https://www.esc.vic.gov.au/electricity-and-gas/prices-tariffs-and-benchmarks/minimum-feed-tariff/minimum-feed-tariff-review-2021-22#tabs-container2
https://engage.vic.gov.au/minimum-feedin-tariff-review-2021-22
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Summary of feedback 

We proposed You said We did 

We proposed the minimum: 

• flat feed-in tariff rate to be 

7.1 cents per kWh starting 1 

July 2021  

• time-varying feed-in tariff 

rates to be in the range of 

6.2 to 11.1 cents per kWh. 

Almost all solar customers 
disagreed with our proposed 
minimum feed-in tariff rates. 
They consider them to be too 
low and unfair to people who 
have invested in solar systems.  
 
In contrast, Tango Energy and 
Energy Australia still consider 
the minimum feed-in tariff to be 
too high and inefficient.  
 
Three solar customers 
supported our draft decision. 
 
Some stakeholders submitted 
that the human health cost 
should not be zero. 

The final minimum feed-in 
tariffs are lower than our draft 
decision. They reflect the most 
recent wholesale electricity 
price forecasts.  
 
Our decision promotes the long 
term interests of Victorians, 
including solar customers. 
Solar customers receive the 
true value of their solar exports 
without non-solar customers 
subsidising them through 
higher retail rates. 
 
The Electricity Industry Act 
2000 specifically requires us to 
have regard to the avoided 
social cost of carbon 
‘determined in accordance with 
the methodology or factor 
specified in the Order for the 
relevant avoided costs’.1 
 
If the Victorian Government 
amends the Order in Council to 
include a methodology for 
determining human health 
costs, we will have regard to 
that amendment in future 
decisions.  

We proposed that time-varying 
feed-in tariffs should remain 
optional. 

A couple of solar customers 
and Tango Energy supported 
the commission’s proposal. 

We adopted our draft decision 
as final. We remain of the view 
that mandating a varying feed-
in tariff is unlikely to lead to 
economic benefits at this 
stage.  
 
Higher retail rates provide a 
much stronger price signal than 
the minimum feed-in tariffs. 
Solar customers are better off 
minimising their purchase of 
electricity from the grid by 

 

 

1 Electricity Industry Act 2000, s.40FBB(3)(c), 3A. 
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using their own solar 
generation to avoid paying the 
higher retail rates. 

We proposed to require 
retailers to notify their solar 
customers of annual feed-in 
tariff changes five days before 
the change takes effect.  

Eight solar customers and 
Tango Energy supported our 
draft decision while 
EnergyAustralia and Simply 
Energy provided some 
alternative views. 
 
One solar customer considered 
that five days may not be 
sufficient re-evaluate their 
position and look for better 
providers. 

We consider that our analysis 
of retailers’ terms and 
conditions, Energy and Water 
Ombudsman Victoria’s billing 
complaints findings, the 
commission’s complaints data 
and stakeholder submissions 
show that many customers are 
receiving notification of feed-in 
tariff changes after the fact. 
This is not in the long term 
interests of Victorian 
consumers. 
 
We consider five business 
days prior notification is 
reasonable because it is 
consistent with the notification 
period for changes to other 
prices and benefits. We also 
took into consideration the 
wide engagement we 
undertook on price and benefit 
change notification periods 
when we implemented a suite 
of reforms in 2018 relating to 
building trust through new 
customer entitlements in the 
retail energy market. 

We proposed that changes to 
the Energy Retail Code will 
come into effect on 1 June 
2021.  

We did not receive any 
submissions on this matter.  

We adopted our draft decision 
as final. 
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Our engagement events  

Online public forums  

Recordings of our online public forums are available for you to view online at the commission’s 

YouTube channel.  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eTQ9vnrVlgo
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Online engagement 

LinkedIn and Twitter   

We used LinkedIn and Twitter to share information with you on how to have your say on the 

minimum feed-in tariffs for 2021–21. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Essential Services Commission Public engagement summary: minimum feed-in 

tariffs review for 2021–22     

8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Essential Services Commission Public engagement summary: minimum feed-in 

tariffs review for 2021–22     

9 

Engage Victoria  

We used Engage Victoria throughout the course of this project. 
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